
April 30, 2025 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC TRANSMISSION 
 
The Honorable Pamela J. Bondi  
Attorney General 
Department of Justice  
Washington, DC 202530  
 
Dear Attorney General Bondi:  
 
On April 22, 2025, the Justice Department began issuing notices of termination to numerous 
grant award recipients. These terminations impacted a number of training and technical 
assistance programs as well as an array of victim services. I have long been a strong supporter of 
law enforcement and crime victims, and I want to ensure that the Justice Department is 
prioritizing services to both the men and women bravely serving our communities and also 
victims of crime.  
 
Accordingly, please answer the following questions by May 6, 2025: 
 

1) Please explain the Justice Department’s appeals process for terminated grant awards;  

2) Please explain the Justice Department’s process for paying out terminated awardees for 
services rendered, like those who use the Automated Standard Application for Payments 
(ASAP) system; and 

3) Please explain what the Justice Department intends to do with grant awards that remain 
terminated.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Charles E. Grassley 

 


